

February, 2021 Edition Volume 107 • Editor: Pat Dukes

Ramblin On

The very first meeting of 2021 of the Mossy Creek Cruzers Car Club was held on February 2nd at Shoneys in Dandridge. It was so good to see everyone after not having a meeting in January.

Then we had a Car Show Committee meeting at Perkins on Monday, the 8th. It was nice talking about the two car shows that we produce each year. The shows have always been good with a lot of compliments coming our way and the plan is to keep them that way. Brad Goldsmith has volunteered to be Car Show Director with Pat Dukes as the Co-director.

This year we hope to have several fun-runs to auto museums, auto shops or other car related places and then to restaurants to eat (of course), and a couple of picnics and other activities that we can do together as the weather warms up. It seems so long since we could all be together. And of course we have started our cruise-in at Hardee's in Dandridge, still on Friday evenings. The good part is that we can go inside even if it rains or is cold. We can drive our daily drivers if weather is bad. So come on out and join us!

We are all praying and hoping that COVID will soon be a thing of the past. I know we have all lost friends and relatives but hopefully all of that will end soon. Prayers go out to all of the families who lost loved ones and friends.

The car show committee has started meeting and the future looks bright for our two car shows with plenty of room for expansion. Info on both of these will be coming out soon! Mark your calendar for July 10th (and rain date of July 17th). The Fill the Truck with Toys should be reserved for October 9th (and a rain date of October 16th). Hopefully we won't be rained out this year on either of the shows. Watch for more info on these two shows...

Ad sales have also started on our booklet quite a few already being sold. A lot of new ads for this year which is a good thing. We are trying to get the book done by the end of March so they can be distributed to cruise-ins and car shows to enhance our shows with lots more vehicles.

With 2021 starting the classic car season, we have event directors that plan on scheduling fun-runs and cookouts and tours of automotive places.

Everyone Welcome!!

The Mossy Creek Cruzers Car Club meeting is held the first Tuesday of each month at Shoney's in Dandridge at 7 pm. Come at 6 pm to eat!

Mossy Creek Cruzers Car Club • 562 North Highway 92 • Jefferson City, TN 37760 • 865-363-5891

Officers

President & Newsletter Editor Pat Dukes —

865-363-5891 mossycreekcruzers@aol.com

Vice-President Joan Spoon 423-231-7906 spoonj1961@gmail.com

Treasurer Carol Ehm 973-650-5130 cehm 1219@gmail.com

Secretary

Cindy Gaylord 865-654-1521 cgaylord07@comcast.net

Car Show Director
Brad Goldsmith
865-405-6701
blueoval01@yahoo.com

Chaplain

Sergeant of Arms Charlie Ehm 973-650-5130 cehm 1219@gmail.com.com

2020 Board of Directors

Charlie Ehm 973-650-5130 cehm 1219@gmail.com.com

Brad Goldsmith 865-405-6701

blueoval01@vahoo.com

Vic Rola 865-207-4303 - vicrola1@gmail.com

Rick Swank 701-300-2056 swanks06@yahoo.com

Norm Johns 904-753-1393 ormjohns74@gmail.com



Mossy Creek Cruzers

Car Club

Letter from the President

Hello Cruzers,

As all members know, it is time for membership renewal. Fee is still \$20 for member and spouse or significant other. Fees need to be sent into the club by the end of March in order to keep receiving the newsletter and e-mails. We would like to keep all of you so send that fee in to Mossy Creek Cruzers, 562 North Highway 92, Jefferson City, TN 37760.

The club has so much to offer with having cruise-ins, car shows and best of all having friends with the same interests and that is a rare thing to find. We always like helping all of the charities that we donate to but it is so much fun for a bunch of these classic vehicles get together and go in a long line to different places. We like to travel to auto related places and then end up at a good restaurant to eat. So be sure to rejoin so that we can get these events going again.

Keep Cruisin', Pat Dukes, President, Mossy Creek Cruzers Car Club 865-363-5891

Prayers for the Sick

Larry Boggess, Mike Reading, Billy John Cureton

Elmer Blanken (Hamblen Co. Car Club)



FEBRUARY MCC MEMBERS

Chris Gaylord2-18 Morris Bowman2-24 Dick Waldrop2-27

Sympathy

To the family of David Foster (Cruzer member) and to the family of Betty Breeden (Cruzers friend)

Mossy Creek Cruzers Car Club • 562 North Highway 92 • Jefferson City, TN 37760 • 865-363-5891